
This week has flown by, and as always lots has been happening at Millfields! 
Firstly, the children and staff were so excited that the scaffolding on the Elmcroft 
side has been removed and the whole back playground is accessible again for all 
the children. The children have been enjoying using the whole playground again in 
the sunshine, rain and hail!! 
Sadly, and unbelievably, it is almost a year on from us losing Steve - a well-loved 
member of staff who passed away very suddenly and unexpectedly on 23rd March 
2024. Steve worked with lots of our children with additional needs/speech and lan-
guage needs, and today they worked with Linda and Paula from Art Bash to create 
the artwork for our memorial wall. Thank you so much to them for their inspiration 
and thoughtfulness around this project. The children have produced some beautiful 
work that will form the tiles to create the wall in the playground. Once the creative 
tiles are finished, they will be part of a special wall in the back playground; a place 
where children and staff can reflect and remember him. We are looking for any par-
ents who are builders, or know a builder who might be able to help by giving us 
their time and expertise to prepare the wall and install the tiles. If you think you 
could help or would like to know more, please catch me at the school gate. 
Also today, we enjoyed a lovely sharing assembly by Mersey Class. They have 
learnt so much about minibeasts from their trip to the Wetlands, and from searching 
around the playground and in the local area, and from books and pictures. They 
learnt songs, poems and made some brilliant paintings and 3D models. Well done 
Mersey Class. Thank you to Rosie and Cheryl, and 'thank you' to all the families 
who came to watch. 
There has also been lots of action on the sports front over the last 7 days. Last Fri-
day, the Y6 girls football team took part in a special International Women's Day 
tournament, and of course we won! Well done to all the girls! Thank you to Sharon 
and Izaac. On Wednesday, a Year 3 &4 team of boys and girls took part in a Futsal 
tournament - this was a first for most of them and they really had great fun and did 
really well coming second! They learnt new skills and worked really well as a team! 
Thank you to Sharon for encouraging them and making it happen! Finally, Y5 and 
Y6 children took part in a Rugby Festival at Spring Field Club. They had a great 
time and enjoyed the friendly atmosphere and fun nature of the games. Although 
when I asked one of the boys how it went, I had to laugh as he said, 'it was fun but 
it wasn't a competition but if it was we would definitely have come first!' Thanks to 
Izaac and to Bjorn's dad for his help on the day! 
Finally, if you have not already signed up for Parents' Evenings -Tuesday 18th & 
Wednesday 19th March, please do that via the link on SCOpay. On the night , there 
will be a chance to speak to governors, to meet someone from The Family Coach 
Service (see flyer in the Mag), and speak to the parents group: Smartphone Free 
Childhood, as well as buy a red nose for Comic Relief which is next Friday 21st 
March. Please wear something red or something silly! Thanks as always for your 
continued support as we navi-gate some challenging and new times ahead.  
Have a good weekend. Take care and stay well. Jane 

Important Dates 
Parents Evenings 

Tues 18th & Weds 19th March 
Red Nose Day 

Friday 21st March 
Fill Up Friday 

Friday 28th March 
World Autism Awareness Day 

Wednesday 2nd April 
Last Day of Term 
Friday 4th April 

First Day of Summer Term 
Tuesday 22nd April 

LIBRETTO 
First recorded in 1735-45 
From Italian libretto, combining 
libro, meaning “book” related to 
library, + -etto, meaning “little.” 

noun 
the words of an opera or other 
musical compositions  

E.g.: The libretto contained refer-
ences to both myth and contem-
porary events that added layers of
meaning to the performance.

Tuck Shop 

Thank you to Ganges Class 
for organising the last tuck 
shop. Amount raised was a 

delicious £136.33 

Thank you everyone for all of 
your support! 
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Hackney 
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Viernes 14 de marzo DE 2025 

Racing through March at Millfields! 



          

  SHARING ASSEMBLIES   

  Spring Term 2025   

  Date EY, KS1, LKS2 and UKS2   

  

(Fridays) 
(Middle/

Bottom Hall @ 
9:10am) 

(Middle/Top 
Hall @ 

9:10am)   

 
21.03.2025  

Olympus Class 
(1M - Joy)  

          

PSA After-school 

Tuck Shops — Spring 2025 
We always need people to volunteer time to run the 

stall on the day and will need lots of donations of 
food on the day.  Just take your food to the office on 
the day of your stall. Please remember that all food 

must be nut free to comply with school policy. 

Date Class 

Friday 21st Mar Mersey (Rec) 

Friday 28th Mar Kilimanjaro (Yr1) 

Friday 4th Apr Nile (Yr2) 

EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Happy Birthday to the children and staff who celebrated 

their birthdays this week:  
 

 8th March ~ Tommy B 

 9th March ~ Iris O & Iesha B 

10th March ~ Hazel C & Jose G 

11th March ~ Samirah A & Suleiman H 

12th March ~ Unaysah B, Astor C, Jude D, Silas S & 

  Margaret W 

13th March ~ Rae C, Eimar E, Griffith M & Kingsley F 

14th March ~ Yasir B, Jesse H & Gene S 
 

 Many Happy Returns to you ALL! 

SPORTS DESK...SPORTS DESK...SP 
 

More Sporting Enjoyment For Millfields 

This week the school 

sent teams to repre-

sent Millfields in 

the Hackney RFC Rug-

by Festival and the 

Borough Futsal Fes-

tival, both taking 

place on Wednesday. 

A squad of 11 Year 5 

and Year 6 boys and girls went to Spring 

Hill, the home of Hackney Bulls RFC, and 

played four 15min games against other 

schools. Although there were 3 players al-

ready familiar with playing rugby, for eve-

ryone else it was a learning experience, one 

which they handled with great enthusiasm and 

skill - such that by the end, Millfields 

were playing some really good, flowing pass-

ing rugby. In their games Millfields drew 

against Lauriston with a try a-piece, fol-

lowed by 3 wins; 2-1 vs Lauriston, 9-1 vs 

Woodberry Down and 3-0 vs Thomas Fairchild. 

Congratulations and well done to; John, Ja-

cob, Wolf, Leo, Martha, Mia, Iris J, Iris B, 

Bjorn, Otto and Ciara. 

5 boys and 5 girls from Years 3 and 4 went 

to the Britannia Leisure Centre for a 3-a-

side futsal tournament. A highly competitive 

event saw the boys and the girls teams play 

well, with everyone making good contribu-

tions, resulting in runners-up positions for 

both 

squads. 

 

We need your help to ma ke our 
school a safe place for those with food 
allergies.  Please do not bring any nut  

products into school 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MILLFIELDS has bid successfully and made it to the Tesco voting in stores.  The money will be to 

support trips - please ask for tokens to vote in the following stores: 

 

• London - Hackney 2671 Hackney Morning Lane Large unit E9 6ND 

• London - Hackney 2973 Matthias Road Exp Small unit N16 8LH 

• London - Hackney 5469 Stoke Newington Exp Small unit N16 8DR 

• London - Hackney 6150 Est Rd Shoreditch Exp Small unit N1 6AA 

• London - Hackney 6230 Hackney Dalston Lane Exp Small unit E8 1LA 

• London - Hackney 6278 Lower Clapton Rd Exp Small unit E5 0QJ 

• London - Hackney 6663 Hackney Upper Clapton Exp Small unit E5 9BU 



2 inset days 
still to allocate 




